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The regular meeting of the Derby Board of Police Commissioners was held on Monday, 
July 17, 2006 at the Derby Police Department, 125 Water Street, Derby. 
 
The meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  By Chm. Hughes.  Present were Commissioners 
Hughes, DiSorbo and Estwan.  Also present were Chief Cota and Lt. Mascolo.  
 
Acceptance of Minutes 
 
A motion to accept the minutes of the June 12, 2006 meeting was made by Mr. DiSorbo 
and seconded by Mr. Estwan.  It was noted that the word “none” should be removed after 
Traffic Authority Business.  The motion was carried unanimously. 
 
Additions, Deletions, Corrections to Agenda 
 
There were no additions, deletions or corrections to the agenda.  
 
Public Portion: 
 
There was no one from the public present wishing to speak. 
 
Communications - None 
 
Traffic Authority Business: None 
a.  Harrison Ave. curb cut issue. 
 
Chief Cota stated that when the curb cut is being done part of the road will be blocked.  
This will be a temporary blocking.  It is a curb cut for a driveway for a single family 
home.  There was some concern that people would be able to use this as a short cut but 
that will not be happening. 
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Chief Cota stated that the owner of the pizza parlor at 15 Minerva Street asked for a 15 
minute parking space in front of the restaurant.  He spoke with the Parking Authority and 
they were not in favor of this.  There are more businesses coming into the area and there 
was a concern that this could set a precedent.  The Commissioners were in agreement that 
the space should not be allowed. 
 
There were some issues with parking at the Greenway entrance on Division Street and 
they are trying to work those out. 
 
Old Business 
 
Mr. Hughes asked about the officer of the year and Chief Cota stated that they are still 
working on that.  He also stated that May is usually police awards month so that would 
probably be the best time to do this.   
 
Department Reports 
 
The Department report was not available for review. 
 
A motion to go into Executive Session to discuss personnel and contract issues and  to 
have Chief Cota and Lt. Mascolo attend was made by Mr. Estwan, seconded by Mr. 
Hughes and carried unanimously.  The Board went into Executive Session at 6:25 p.m. 
and the regular meeting was adjourned after that. 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 

Maryanne DeTullio 


